
 

 

NOTICE TO MEMBERS 

WEDNESDAY 4TH MAY 2022 
Dear Members, 

RE: LATEST relaxed social distancing measure 

 

On Tuesday our CE announced more relaxation of COVID 
measures. There will be an early set of relaxation from 
tomorrow and a second round will come on 19th May. 

Regardless of the relaxation we still need to ask you once again 
to assist us to comply with the usual vaccine pass regulations, 
use the updated LHS App to enter the club and show your 
vaccination records (remember they must be up-dated to 30 

April 2022 requirements)or have your Exemption of vaccination 
paper ready for verification. Please refer to my notice sent on 
29th April for the vaccine pass updates. 

 

DINING SERVICES RELAXED AS FOLLOW  

• All outlets opening and closing remain as before, 
closing at 10pm. (On 19th of May this will increase to 

midnight) 

• Guests’ policy has now resumed as normal that is to 
say 4 guests per account all over the club and Middle 

Island policy will remain at 4 guests for the time 
being. 

• We will now take bookings for the function rooms up 
to 20 people (increasing to 120 on the second round 

of relaxation. Of course we still have to respect all 
social distancing and infection control measures such 
as vaccination pass, mask wearing etc.; you all know 

the drill. 

• Tables will be set for 8 people tomorrow and 
separated by 1.5 meters so please do not move them. 

On the next round this could be increased to 12. 

 

RECREATION ACTIVITIES  

You may now remove your mask while using our sports 

facilities during strenuous exercise 

 Snooker, Gym, Indoor and outdoor Playgrounds are 

opened and follow the same pattern as before except 

that mask are not compulsory when doing strenuous 



 

 

exercise. 4 People at a time in the snooker, Gym and 

Squash. No restriction in playground except that 

group of people must not exceed 4 until next round 

and mask wearing is still a requirement there. 

 Junk hiring might re-start in May 19th. 

 Now the big news: 

o The swimming pool is now finally re-opening. 
It is a very soft re-opening under the same 
conditions as in September 2020, below:  

o We are only allowed a maximum of 20 persons 
inside the fenced area. You must sign up on the 
list for session of maximum 1hour and 30 

minutes. 

o Swimming is restricted to 3 lanes in which only 
4 people can exercise and swim for a maximum 
of 30 minutes allowing everyone a chance to be 

in the pool. 

o Masks are not compulsory while swimming and 
walking from the changing room to the pool but 

I am afraid when sunbathing it is this will give 
you a very distinctive smile. 

SEAGOING SPORTING ACTIVITIESRELAXATION ON MASKS 

No mask are required now when sailing being a 
strenuous activity. 

 ABC STILL CONTINUES WITH EXTRA PRECAUTIONS: 

The club in house disinfection routine is done TWICE a day 

now including shower, tables, chairs and doors. 

All staff members are tested everyday (instead of every 3 
days)  

We apologise for any inconvenience caused if the service is 
somehow disrupted, but we will continue to strive for your 

upmost safety and your convenience. 

For a full detail of the relaxation scheme please visit:  

https://www.info.gov.hk/gia/general/202205/04/P202205030
0895.htm  

 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Philippe de Manny,  

General Manager 
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